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REHABILITATION OF DEPORTED AND REPATRIATED
FILIPINOS

1. RATIONALE

The scarcity of job opportunities in the Philippines prompted many Filipinos to
seek gainful employment abroad. In 1970, there was an influx of overseas Filipino
workers (OFWs) in the Middle East and other parts of the world. The aperture of so
called “better job opportunities” in some countries led to the illegal entry of Filipinos to
foreign lands, specifically those where the Philippines is geographically contiguous. It
was the proximity of Malaysia to South and Western Mindanao that incited many
Filipinos to migrate to Sabah. Soon after, families and relatives of these migrant workers
joined them despite lack of legal documents.

In response to the growing population of immigrants from neighboring Asian
counties, the Federal Government of Malaysia strictly enforced the implementation of its
Immigration Act on January 1997 despite of the Philippine’s claim, over Sabah. The
implementation adversely affected an estimated 500,000 overseas Filipino workers
(OFWs) who unlawfully entered the country. Even with the legalization opportunity
offered by the Malaysian Government, there are still about 100,000 OFWs who will be
sent back to the Philippines.

Relatively, thie current crisis situation in the Middle East brought about
uncertainty on the lives of an estimated 1.3M Filipinos working thereat. The potential
conflict has placed many OFWs in a stressful situation caused by the anxiety of their
unplanned return to the Philippines and facing more financial problems for them and their
families.

To address the emerging social problems brought about by the massive
deportation of undocumented Filipinos in Sabah and the possible return of OFWs from
the Middle East, an Inter-Agency Task Force on Deportees was re-organized by the
Department of Foreign Affairs. The Department of Social Welfare and Development
(DSWD) has been tasked to lead the Committee on Reception in compliance with our
mandate of protecting the marginalized and the vulnerable. Further, being a member of
the Crisis Management and Security Committee, the Department is commissioned to
provide an integrated welfare package of programs and services that would cater to the



















































